Clark, Coles, Cumberland, Douglas, Edgar

Moultrie and Shelby County

Local Action Team

Minutes

July 29, 2009

Attendance: Judy Torbeck-Livesay, Susan Bulla, Nancy Dubois, Rachel Gubbins, Susan Hall, JoAnna Reinbolt, Raymond Smith, Rena Smith, Kiley Butler, Tammy Munyon, Dana Tell, Marsha Dawson, Lou Butler, Susan Taylor, Julia Miller.

The meeting started with a brief overview of the Permanency Enhancement Project and the local action teams. The focus of this action team is on mentoring families and parenting instruction. Examples were given of church members fixing the roof of a family’s home if materials are provided. Another mother is new to the area and has a need for a family to mentor her and introduce her to the area. Other families may need assistance with budgeting, learning meal preparation, job interviewing skills, etc.

Central Community Church may be interested in providing some parenting. Wesley Methodist Church may also have some services offered but is not advertising.

Discussion was held about the method of service delivery, e.g., going into homes instead of going somewhere else for a meeting. Legal ramifications were discussed and the difference between DCFS intact family services and placement cases. The churches will need to individually consider liability issues. Churches may not want to send people out alone until there is a relationship established with the client. Charleston Community Church does not want to be an agency and is offering adoption support services as a “friend helping friend” arrangement and is clearly identifying that in materials. 

The group brainstormed what is needed for parenting classes. There is room for both individual parenting instruction as well as a class setting. Parents often need basic information: how to make a bottle, how to play with their children, how to sweep/mop a floor, how to redirect a toddler. Often these skills need to be repeatedly demonstrated and encouraged. Court expectations may be to see a number of sessions completed and an evaluation of progress. Workers documenting change in functioning may be relied on more with intact families.
Churches may want to adopt the Crisis Pregnancy approach with clients, which is to start in a loving way and then can take the next step to share faith. Some churches are concerned about overstepping boundaries with DCFS clients. Clients usually shy away if faith is pushed, but after a relationship is built, then clients may ask about faith issues. JoAnna Reinbolt shared her experience of taking on a mother with her girls. Agency programs and formalized classes did not work for her, but their family showing that they loved her did eventually help her to make lasting changes. There may need to be some introductory meetings for volunteers to prepare for what types of situations they may encounter and to discuss healthy boundaries.
The group also has an interest in promoting adoption and foster care. Some prospective adoptive parents have found the process difficult to become approved. Churches may have members that would be interesting in fostering but just don’t have enough information. One possible solution is to host a panel discussion with representatives from Kids Hope United, DCFS, current foster and adoptive parents. Charleston Community Church is hosting a meeting in November with attorney Kirsten Bays for National Adoption Month. 

Some areas that DCFS clients currently have needs are:

--transportation

--budgeting

--mentoring (e.g. meeting weekly 

--grocery shopping

--cleaning
        


to discuss life events)

--meal planning/nutrition
--play


--time management/routine/structure

--discipline


--feeding

--developmental/emotional stages

--job readiness skills

Before the next meeting, the churches will look at what they are willing or able to do. If informational meetings are desired, Susan Taylor, Julia Miller and Marsha Dawson are willing to present.

Next meeting will be on August 26, 2009 at 9:00 AM at Charleston Community Church. 

Respectfully submitted,

Julia Miller

